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Acknowledgement of Country

We acknowledge the Noongar people as the traditional 

owners and custodians of the land on which we work, and pay 

respect to their elders both past and present. 

North Metropolitan Health Service recognises, respects and 

values Aboriginal cultures as we walk a new path together.



State Head Injury Unit

• Statewide ABI community rehabilitation service 

• Part of the Public Health Directorate within North Metropolitan 
Health Services (NMHS) in Western Australia. 

• Based at Sir Charles Gairdner Hospital (SCGH)

• Clients aged 16-65 

• Diagnosed with: 
• Stroke

• Traumatic brain injury

• Concussion

• Tumour

• Hypoxia

• Encephalopathy

• Infection

• Any other non-degenerative ABI



NMHS Inspire Conference: March 2021
Quality Improvement Project

• A Quality Improvement (QI) project commenced in early 
2020 with a data review of Aboriginal clients admitted to 
SCGH with ABI during the period 01/01/2020 – 30/06/2020

• During this time:

• 28 admissions through Neurology / Neurosurgery at 
SCGH

• 22 were identified as having been eligible for SHIU 
services

• ONLY 1 was referred.



How can we do better?

Joint initiative with SCGH Aboriginal 
Health Liaison Service (AHLS) and 
Project Officers which included:

1. A review of SHIU brochure and 
development of a new culturally 
appropriate SHIU brochure 
specifically for Aboriginal clients





2. Review of current SHIU 
referral form and development of 
an abbreviated version 
specifically for trial by the SCGH 
AHLS for a 6 month period

3. SHIU staff meeting with 
Aboriginal clients whilst on the 
ward (where possible) to explain 
not only SHIU services, but the 
ABI rehabilitation pathway and 
options, to encourage service 
engagement

• Over a 6 month period 
(commencing 2/11/2020) 
SCGH AHLS referred 9 clients 
with 8 being eligible AND 
accepting services. 



4. Employ 2 amazing 
Aboriginal Health Liaison 

Officers from Edith Cowan 
University’s Healing Right 

Way Project – commenced 
February 2022



Aboriginal clients 
admitted to SHIU 

following 
completion of 

quality 
improvement 

activity

50 Aboriginal clients admitted since 1 
July 2021 to 26 April 2023

• 16 case management only 

• 8 comprehensive rehabilitation program

Currently: 24 receiving comprehensive 
SHIU program

• 12 linked by SHIU with either outpatient, local, NDIS 
or ICWA services

• 3 successful return to work / completed 
rehabilitation outcomes

• 2 declined services following initial contact

• 1 assessment completed – nil ongoing needs 
identified

• 1 incarcerated

• 4 unable to contact

• 2 unable to contact however did have outpatient 
services

• 1 deceased

26 discharged

NB: ability to see clients on ward 
impacted by COVID-19 restrictions from 



SHIU AHLO Role and the future

Extending the outcomes of the initial quality improvement project across WA public 
and private health services

Provision of culturally based ABI education to Aboriginal and non-Aboriginal health 
services

Development and nurturing of relationships with public and private stakeholders

Development of culturally appropriate resources

Improving understanding of ABI in Aboriginal communities

Consultant to SHIU staff and external agencies regarding Aboriginal clients and ABI


